

26<sup>th</sup> May 2023

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## Re: Year 11 – Passport to Success – Final Phase

With the half term holiday now upon us and the first two weeks of exams successfully completed. We would like to say 'Well done' to Year 11 for the maturity and resilience they have shown this term.

This is now a critical time for Year 11 with many subjects having completed their 'Paper 1s' and the second or third papers due after half term. We are asking for your support now more than ever to ensure that your child reaches their full potential.

To this end we have shared during today's Celebration Assembly the 'Passport to Success – Final phase' which includes all the opportunities available for final compulsory intervention and all remaining exam dates. I am sure you will agree and support us in ensuring that your child attends all sessions to ensure they complete their final exams successfully. Final-Phase-Cohort-2023.pdf (oakacademy.co.uk)

Non-attendance to these sessions will impact their exam experience and ability to do the best they can.

Our expectation now is for your child to attend every day unless they are medically unwell. There is also an expectation that they attend compulsory revision sessions included in the Passport to Success – Final Phase. We have shared this expectation with the students and with your support and your child's drive, we will ensure that they leave Oak Academy achieving the best they can.

We understand that this is a stressful time not only for your child but you as well, however as educators we know students need this structure to achieve their best.

As always many thanks for your support. If you have any questions please do not hestiate to contact me at <a href="mailto:hayley.richley@oak-academy.co.uk">hayley.richley@oak-academy.co.uk</a>.

Yours Sincerely,

Hayley Richley **Principal** 



